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KEYWORKERS 

Each student with an EHCP has a keyworker. You will have received an email from the keyworker or a phone call 
and they will regularly meet with your child to discuss the support they are receiving and to encourage them to 
participate within College life and extracurricular opportunities.  They are a key person for your child to turn to for 
support and also a point of contact for you as a parent or carer. 

This year in response to the SEN Survey we will also be implementing keyworkers for our K Code students, we 
hope that this will allow for increased communication and a point of contact for you as a parent or carer alongside 
their tutor and class teachers. 
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PARENT AND CARER VOICE

We will have regular communication through  your child’s keyworker. Please remember if you have a question 
relating to a specific subject, please contact the class teacher in the first instance as they will be able to provide 
you with the information needed.

• DSP Open Morning  - We will be welcoming DSP parents into College on ******* to share our work with 
you and show you our new classroom spaces and provision. 

Mrs Nichols, Mrs Merrington and the SEND Team will be hosting SEND workshops for Parents this academic year, 
watch out for these dates.

• Progress evenings  - There will be an opportunity to book an appointment with one of our SENCO’s. 

SPECIALIST TEACHER UPDATE

The College welcomed Mrs J Frederick a SEMH Specialist teacher to work with Mrs Nichols in reviewing our 
provision for students with social and communication needs. As a College we welcome advice and training 
from specialist teachers as this helps us to further enhance our practice and ensure intervention and quality first 
teaching strategies are meeting students needs. The feedback was extremely positive and exemplary practice was 
recognised within the classroom observations completed. 

PREP CLUB

We run a prep club provision after College Monday to Thursday 3.40PM – 4.40PM within our Intervention area, 
this is supported by our SEN team. Please contact your child’s key worker or Mrs Evans if you would like further 
information regarding this.

LUNCHTIME SUPPORT

Our Intervention area is available at lunchtime for students who would like to access it, staff will be available to 
support students and support friendships and activities where appropriate. 

FURTHER SUPPORT FOR PARENTS, CARERS AND STUDENTS

Rutland Local Offer:

SEND Local Offer | Rutland information Service, SENDIASS Rutland, National Autistic Society (autism.org.uk)
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